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OLDER ADULTS PARTNERSHIP BOARD

	Minutes
Meeting held on Thursday, 23 January 2014, 1.30 - 4.30pm
Training Room 7, North London Business Park

PRESENT

Jo Cahill (JC)          

Alzheimer’s Society
Caroline Chant (CC)  
Joint Strategic Commissioner, Barnet Council/Barnet CCG

Heena Cornwell (HC)   
Advocacy in Barnet
Peter Cragg (PC)

Co-chair, Barnet 55+ Forum (ex Patient and Public Involvement 



Forum) - Board Co-Chair
Jon Dickinson (JD)  

Head of Integrated Care - Older People & Disabilities, Adults and 

Communities, Barnet Council - Board Co-Chair
Nila Patel (NP)

Chair, Multicultural Health and Social Care Network
Delroy Pomell (DP)      
Barnet Carer’s Centre (to Item 4)

Mark Robinson (MR)          Age UK Barnet

Anela Shah (AS)
           Management Committee Member, Barnet Elderly Asians Group
Karen Spooner (KS) 
Head of Service: Integrated Care (Joint Commissioning) - Barnet 

                                     
CCG          

Janice Tausig (JT)  
          
Healthwatch Barnet 

IN ATTENDANCE (NON BOARD MEMBERS)

Marie Ahern (MA)         
Barnet CCG (Item 8)
Sue Cipin (SC)               
Jewish Deaf Association
Cllr Alison Cornelius (AC)
Barnet Council

Jessica Ellis (JE)            
Alzheimer’s Society (Item 6)

Alison Evans (AE)            
Alzheimer’s Society (Item 6)
Mathew Kendall (MK)      
Assistant Director, Adults and Communities, Barnet Council

Tom Kerrigan (TKe)         
Carer’s Strategy Partnership Board Co-Chair

Claire Mundle (CM)        
Barnet Council (Item 9)

Jessica Slater (JS)          
Barnet Council (Item 5)

Sue Tomlin (ST)              
Joint Commissioning Manager (Interim) Barnet Council/Barnet CCG (Item 7)

MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC OBSERVING

Vishy Harihara (VH), Keren Lewin (KL)                
APOLOGIES
Rodney D’Costa (RD)
Head of Social Care Commissioning, Adults and Communities, Barnet Council 
Shailja Kumar (SK)

Stroke Association
Shirley Rodwell (SR)
Carer Representative 

SECRETARIAT
Tracey Kane (TKa)             Barnet Council

Karina Vidler (KV) 
           Partnership Boards Officer, Barnet Council/ Barnet CCG

	1
	Welcome, apologies and introductions
The co-chairs welcomed everyone to the meeting, and were pleased to welcome Mathew Kendall from the Adults and Communities Senior Management Team.

	

	2
2.1
2.2
2.2.1

2.3
2.3.1
2.3.2

	Minutes of the last meeting, matters arising and review of actions
The minutes of the last meeting were approved. 

Matters arising. 
The Board considered the letter received from Dr Peachey, Interim Chief Executive, Barnet and Chase Farm NHS Trust, in reply to the co-chairs’ letter of 4th September 2013.

Action 1: Write to Dr Peachey thanking him for his letter and noting that this does not answer the Board’s question of whether action been taken to ensure that the difficulties experienced by the service user in relation to surgery delay and communication would not happen again.
Review of actions

Completed actions are noted in the attached Actions Log. Progress on open actions was reported as follows:
Action to clarify with the CCG whether it will be contacting GP practices, and if necessary ask Dawn Wakeling to refer the Board’s request to establish which Barnet GP practices have a PPG to Paul Bennett, Director of NHS England London Region (who is a member of the Barnet Health and Well-Being Board).
PC reported that the CCG wishes to wait until it has joined a national grouping of PPGs before asking Barnet GP practices whether they have a PPG. It was noted that as PPGs fall under NHS England, GPs are under no obligation to tell the CCG whether they have a PPG. It was agreed that KS would support the completion of this action.
Action to consider information provided by Energise Barnet, discuss with Public Health, Barnet CCG and Barnet Homes how services are planned in Barnet to address energy efficiency and fuel poverty, and report back to the Board.

It was noted that, whilst it was disappointing that there had been a delayed start to the Winter Well programme, matters were progressing and advertising of the programme was in hand. PC advised that he will continue to link with Energise Barnet.

	Co-chairs



	3
3.1

3.2
3.3
3.3.1
3.3.2

3.3.3

3.4
3.5
	Updates
Healthwatch Barnet
JT summarised recent Healthwatch Barnet activities (Paper 6 – tabled). Concern was expressed that NHS Health Checks are sometimes being carried out by people who are not medically qualified and are not always being carried out thoroughly.
Action 2: Write to Public Health asking what qualifications people conducting NHS Health Checks need to have, and reporting that the Board has received feedback that Health Checks need to sometimes be more thorough.
Integration of Health and Social Care
PC reported that EY has been conducting work on developing an integrated model for health and social care for frail elderly people and those with long-term conditions, and that a report has been produced.
Subgroup Update Reports:
Dementia Subgroup: Negotiations have been completed with the Barnet, Enfield and Haringey Mental Health Trust for the new Memory Assessment service for Barnet; recruitment is underway. The Dementia Steering Group had a presentation on the Enfield Dementia Action Alliance and are considering how to take forward a Dementia Alliance for Barnet.

Stroke Subgroup: Staff are being recruited into the new Early Stroke Discharge service. Extra patients are already being seen, as interim staff are providing the service until permanent staff are in place.
Falls Subgroup: Work with CLCH on the Falls system is progressing.  Plans in progress for the future include  a workshop to progress the fracture risk assessment tool and to recruit a Falls Co-Ordinator.
Frail Elderly Pathway Development

JD reported that work is underway to finalise and publicise services that will be available.

Action 3:  Arrange for videos on service users’ experience of Direct Payments to be shown at the Board’s next meeting.
Carers Strategy and Carers Support Service
Members noted the pre-circulated update and were invited to direct any questions to DP.

	CC / Co-chairs
KV



	4

4.1

4.2

4.3


	Community Offer Consultation Workshop
JD gave a presentation on Barnet Council’s Community Offer (Paper 2), which sets out Adults and Communities’ proposals to:

· support people in their own homes to live as independently as possible, using facilities in their local community

· meet the challenge of increasing demand for social care and the need to make savings

· make sure social care services provide value for money.

There was a discussion. Members’ comments were noted and will be fed into the consultation.
Action 4: Send any further comments on the Council’s proposals to Jon Dickinson (jon.dickinson@barnet.gov.uk) or Peter Cragg (p.cragg@tiscali.co.uk) by 31 January 2014..
It was clarified that the Community Offer is separate from the government’s proposed national changes to how people pay for social care, and further changes to be introduced through the Care Bill. The question arose of whether to hold a separate meeting to discuss these national changes.

Action 5: Decide whether a further meeting is needed to discuss proposed national changes to social care, including those being introduced through the Care Bill.
It was noted that, on an on-going basis, members who are aware of people having difficulty accessing services should notify PC.

Action 6: Provide JD with details of people who have notified AIB that they are having difficulty accessing services.

	All
Co-Chairs

HC



	5

	Presentation on Adults and Communities Quality Assurance Framework
JS gave a presentation on the Quality Assurance Framework (Paper 3) which will enable Adults and Communities to:
· prevent instances and recurrences of poor quality

· drive improvement

· ensure that changes, such as the Care Bill, are implemented with a focus on quality.

It was noted that the framework will be published in March and a Quality Board will oversee its operation. The Quality Board will include service user, carer and provider representation.

	

	6 

	Presentation on Barnet Dementia Cafés
JE gave a presentation on the new Barnet Dementia Cafés (Paper 4), reporting that:

· The cafés are informal support groups that work on a drop-in basis, providing peer and emotional support to those living with dementia and carers. 
· A café currently runs in New Barnet, a second is launching in February in Mill Hill, and a third café will be starting in Golders Green.  All cafés are in accessible venues with good transport links.
· The cafes offer artistic and cultural activities, which can delay degeneration and improve memory and quality of life.  

Members suggested that information on the Dementia Cafés be shared through GP surgeries.
Information Note

There is a fourth Dementia Café in Barnet, located at Finchley Memorial Hospital and supported by funds raised by Councillor Lisa Rutter for the  Alzheimer’s Society during her mayoral year in 2011 and 2012.

	

	7

	Joint Commissioning Unit (JCU) Update
KS gave a presentation on the Joint Commissioning Unit, which brings together the local authority and the CCG. KS outlined key work areas encompassing commissioning projects for older adults, physical and sensory impairment, mental health and learning disabilities.
It was noted that work is underway to develop integrated care, reduce the use of acute care, strengthen health and wellbeing services and support self-management.


	

	8
	Findings of ‘Guiding Wisdom from Barnet Older Citizens’ patient engagement project
MA delivered a presentation on the ‘Guiding Wisdom from Barnet Older Citizens’ patient engagement project, which has sought to understand older people’s experiences of health services when they needed urgent care, in order to inform service development. MA reported that the project met with 79 people in Barnet and findings will be presented to the CCG.


	

	9

	Presentation and feedback on Health and Wellbeing Strategy Annual Performance Report
CM gave a presentation on the Health and Wellbeing Strategy first annual performance report (Paper 5). CM outlined progress over the last year in the different areas of the strategy and invited members’ feedback on identified priorities for 2014/15.

It was noted that priorities for next year include:

· tackling social isolation

· tackling excess cold in homes

· development of integrated care for frail elderly people and those with long-term conditions.
Action 7: Send comments on the Health and Wellbeing strategy priorities identified for 2014/15 Claire Mundle:  Claire.mundle@barnet.gov.uk

	All

	10.1
10.2


	Updates on Re-shaping of Older People’s Day Opportunities and Ageing Well Programme – Altogether Better
Due to time constraints, brief updates were given and it was agreed to have more extensive updates at the Board’s next meeting.
With regard to the re-shaping of Older People’s Day Opportunities MR reported that:

· During the first year, the focus has been on developing processes and working with organisations to develop and implement an integrated approach to neighbourhood services.  
· The Barnet Provider Group is offering a range of services and linking with the Ageing Well Programme.
PC asked how organisations which are not currently funded through the Barnet Provider Group can apply for funds.  MR stated that this will be covered in the report to the Board’s next meeting.
CC gave a brief update on the Ageing Well Programme – Altogether Better, reporting that there has been significant progress in relation to Time Banking: the contract has been signed, staff have been interviewed, the website is going live and the service will start in March 2014. 


	

	11
11.1

11.2

11.3


	Any Other Business
Newsletter
This item was deferred to the Board’s next meeting.
BOPA
PC reported that BOPA and the 55+ Forum have agreed to merge and will meet in February to adopt a new constitution and name and look at the future direction of the group.
Members agreed with a view expressed by PC that that there is insufficient time during Board meetings to give all matters proper consideration. It was agreed that co-chairs would raise this issue at the joint co-chairs’ meeting on 12th February, and that potential solutions might include more frequent Board meetings or additional workshops.

	

	12
	Date of Next Meeting:
Thursday 01 May 2014, 1.30-4.30pm
Conference Room 2, Building 2, NLBP
	


Older Adults Partnership Board Actions – Actions Log following review at Board meeting 23 January 2014 
	PART 1 - Open actions 


	Date Agreed
	Action No
	Action
	Responsibility

	24 October 2013
	1
	Clarify with the CCG whether it will be contacting GP practices, and if necessary ask Dawn Wakeling to refer the Board’s request to establish which Barnet GP practices have a PPG to Paul Bennett, Director of NHS England London Region (who is a member of the Barnet Health and Well-Being Board).
	Peter Cragg

	24 October 2013
	2
	Circulate to the Board in advance of its next meeting a short report in relation to Barnet reflecting the London Stroke Clinical Director’s pan-London public report.
	Caroline Chant

	18 July 2013
	3
	Consider information provided by Energise Barnet, discuss with Public Health, Barnet CCG and Barnet Homes how services are planned in Barnet to address energy efficiency and fuel poverty, and report back to the Board.
	Peter Cragg


	PART 2 - Actions closed at meeting 23 January 2014


	Date Agreed
	Action No
	Action
	Responsibility

	24 October 2013
	1
	Circulate to the Board:

· a link to information on Barnet Council’s website on the procedure for making a complaint regarding social care and relevant paperwork;

· the annual complaints report submitted to the Safeguarding Overview and Scrutiny Committee;

· information regarding Adults and Communities complaints and contracts.
	Karina Vidler

	24 October 2013
	2
	Follow up the co-chairs’ letter of 4th September 2013 to Dr Peachey, Interim Chief Executive, Barnet and Chase Farm NHS Trust.
	Co-chairs

	24 October 2013
	3
	Contact Marie Dunaway if groups or networks would like a briefing on the new waste collection service and inform groups and networks how to access the Assisted Collection Service: marie.dunaway@barnet.gov.uk 
	All

	24 October 2013
	4
	Submit comments to the national consultation on proposed changes to social care funding by 25 October 2013.
	All

	24 October 2013
	5
	Provide any further comments on the Home from Hospital service re-commissioning to Charlie Clerke: Charlie.clerke@barnet.gov.uk 
	All

	24 October 2013
	6
	Arrange for diversity monitoring forms to be re-issued to Board members.

	Karina Vidler

	16 May 2013
	7
	Explore whether the Board could review performance data on the ‘out of hours’ service in Barnet and other services, and report back to the Board.
	Co-chairs

	29 Nov 2012
	8
	Circulate to the Board the link to the micro-site for the Market Position Statement for social care in Barnet.
	Amisha Lall

Karina Vidler
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